
 

MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL 
 

MINUTES OF THE LONG TERM PLAN SUBMISSION HEARING OF THE 
MACKENZIE DISTRICT COUNCIL HELD AT THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, IN 

FAIRLIE, ON MONDAY JULY 06, 2015, AT 9.15AM 
 
PRESENT: 

Claire Barlow (Mayor) 
Cr Murray Cox 
Cr Russell Armstrong 

 Cr Noel Jackson 
 Cr Evan Williams 

 
IN ATTENDANCE: 
 Wayne Barnett (Chief Executive Officer)   
 Paul Morris (Finance Manager) 
 Garth Nixon (Community Facilities Manager) 
 Nathan Hole (Planning and Regulation Manager) 
 David Rae (Administration Manager) 
 Suzy Ratahi (Roading Manager) 
 Geoff Horler (Utilities Manager) 
 Angie Taylor (Solid Waste and Twizel Town Manager) 
 Toni Morrison (Senior Planner) 
 Julie Jongen (Committee Clerk)  
 Arlene Goss (Committee Clerk)  
 Warren Barker (observer, Fairlie Community Board) 
 Submitters as listed in the timetable below 
 
 
Time Name Submission 

number 

Volume Page Attendance 

9.15am Opening and welcome     

9.20am – 9.30am Rebecca Booth, Fairlie 97 3 28 Attended 

9.30am – 9.40am John Cassie, Fairlie 98 3 32 Attended 

9.40am – 9.50am Andrew Hocken, Auckland 104 3 54 Did not 
attend 

9.50am – 10.00am Frank Hocken, Twizel 125 3 143 Attended 

10.00am – 10.10am Kaye Paardekooper, Twizel 103 3 51 Attended 

10.10am – 10.20am Twizel CB and TPDA 92 3 10 Attended 

10.20am – 10.30am Luke Paardekooper, Twizel 91 3 6 Attended 

 Morning tea     

10.40am – 10.50am Steve Butler (phone in)  

027 3511 562 

67 2 75 Phoned in 

10.50am – 11.00am Stella Sweney, Tekapo 11 1 33 Did not 
attend 

11.00am – 11.10am Walter Speck, Tekapo 21 1 65 Attended 

11.10am – 11.20am Bronwen Murray, The 

Wolds 

15 1 44 Attended 

11.20am – 11.40am Hamish and Jo Lane, Fairlie 17 1 54 Appointment 
changed to  

2.30pm 

11.40am – 11.50am Allan Kerr, Fairlie 23 1 72 Attended 

11.50am – 12.00pm John Benson, Fairlie 24 1 76 Attended 

 Lunch     



 

12.30pm – 12.40pm Dave Power, Twizel (phone 

in) 03 435 3323 

99 3 35 Phoned in 

12.40pm – 12.50pm Federated Farmers 78 2 104 Attended 

12.50pm – 1.00 pm Neil Anderson, Fairlie 25 1 80 Attended 

1.00pm – 1.10pm Graeme Page, Fairlie 107 3 71 Attended 

1.10pm – 1.20pm Stan and Angie Taylor, 

Fairlie 

111 3 87 Attended 

1.20pm – 1.30pm John and Barbara 

Corcoran, Fairlie 

109 3 81 Attended 

1.30pm – 1.40pm Hamish and Julie 

Mackenzie, Lake Pukaki 

110 3 85 Did not 
attend 

1.40pm – 1.50pm David Williams, Opuha 191 5 32 Attended 

1.50pm – 2.00pm Meridian Energy Ltd 94 3 16 Did not 
attend, a 
letter was 

tabled 

2.00pm – 2.10pm South C District Health 

Board 

187 5 8 Attended 

2.10pm – 2.20pm Sport Canterbury 189 5 22 Did not 
attend 

2.20pm – 2.30pm Cancer Society/Heart 

Foundation 

108 3 75 Attended 

2.30pm – 2.40pm Hamish and Jo Lane, Fairlie 17 1 54 Attended 

 

 
OPENING: 
  
 The Mayor welcomed everyone and went through the timetable for the hearing.  

  
APOLOGIES: 
  
 Resolved that apologies be received from Cr Graham Smith, Cr James Leslie 
 

       Murray Cox/Evan Williams 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 
 

Cr Armstrong declared a conflict of interest as his name is on one of the submissions from 
the Twizel Community Board. The chief executive said Cr Armstrong is a member of the 
community board and was a signatory to the submission. The chief executive said Cr 
Armstrong felt that making his opinions known was important but he was also willing to 
have an open mind when hearing submissions. Cr Armstrong confirmed he was willing to 
listen to submitters with an open mind.  

 
RECEIVE SUBMISSIONS: 
  

Resolved: 
 
1. That Council receives submissions to the Long Term Plan 2015-25. 

Evan Williams/Murray Cox 

2. That Council receives an additional 11 late submissions to the Long Term Plan 2015-
25. 

Evan Williams/Russell Armstrong 



 

3. That Council receives submissions to the draft Financial Contributions Policy. 

Evan Williams/Noel Jackson 

4. That Council receives submissions to the draft Revenue and Financing Policy. 

Murray Cox/Noel Jackson 

5. That Council hears from those submitters who wished to speak to their submissions 
on the above. 

Murray Cox/Russell Armstrong 

 
 
HEARING OF SUBMISSIONS 
 
Rebecca Booth  
Forestry - She feels that the future is uncertain and she would like the benefits of the sale of the 
forestry now so her children can enjoy the benefits of the infrastructure it will provide.  
Roading - She prefers option one; increase rates to maintain roads in their current state. She 
currently rents in Fairlie and believes the rates should reflect what landlords are charging. 
Water – She prefers option one. She thinks we need to spread the costs so each town in the 
district will have the same level of service.  
 
John Cassie 
He wishes to draw attention to how the general rate is fixed for residential ratepayers. Some rates 
are nearly double that of others, as shown in his written submission. He has compared the rates 
paid by different properties and feels it would be fairer for all residents to pay the same amount. 
He feels now would be the time to change how this rate is charged.  
 
Frank Hocken 
He gave apologies on behalf of Andrew Hocken who is unable to be here. Tabled copies of a 
written statement and a newspaper clipping (attached to these minutes). He said the council 
should listen to people and not talk after the horse has bolted. He objects to the Meridian building 
in Twizel. The new public toilets are a disaster. They freeze up. He is worried about rates 
increases. He compared the rates he has paid over the years. He has had trouble with the council 
getting his sections developed. Does not want the water rates to amalgamate. He said this 
proposal is being considered because most council staff live in Fairlie. Fairlie ratepayers have had 
a free ride. He said Fairlie has treated Twizel as a cash cow. Snow grading has not been good.  
(The Mayor asked Mr Hocken to watch his language). 
Regarding roading, Mr Hocken says don’t spend any more than the government gives you 
because if you prop up roads the government will not provide the money needed. He agrees with 
selling assets because if they are not sold now the council will be taken over by Timaru and the 
assets will be squandered there. He asked for more productivity from staff and contractors, and 
commented on other matters outlined in the Consultation Document. This included the tourism 
rate, and the need for a town manager in Twizel. He does not think Whitestone is giving good 
value for money. He also spoke on the matter of representation. He said Twizel is carrying this 
council. He said council has a forestry block near Twizel and he would like it kept for recreational 
use. 
 
Kaye Paardekooper (TPDA) and Bruce White (Twizel Community Board) 
Kaye Paardekooper said the TPDA recently held a workshop in Twizel that was very motivating. 
One idea that has grown in favour is a heritage centre and trail to give identity to the hydro history 
of the area. This has resulted in a submission to council and two meetings have taken place. The 
concept is to have a hydro heritage trail in conjunction with a heritage centre. She spoke about 



 

how this could work. The benefit to the district would be to collect the history of the district, as 
people involved in the hydro schemes are getting older and their knowledge of the past could soon 
be lost. It would also create tourism opportunities and add to the Alps2Ocean attraction. She 
wants to put four requests to council – first is that the council works with the community in 
collaboration, second is to provide land for an interpretive centre, third is that this needs to be in 
Twizel, and fourth is funding support for this idea.  
Bruce White asked the finance manager if funds had previously been set aside for a museum 
project. Not that the staff were aware of. Kaye Paardekooper believed money was pledged to a 
museum in Tekapo. Cr Cox said the costs of the project in Tekapo escalated and they didn’t start 
small enough so nothing eventuated. Some people lost money as a result. The Mayor asked about 
how far back in history a heritage trail might go. Would it include the history of the tangata 
whenua. Bruce White gave an example of a similar project in Australia that showcases the history 
of the mines. He feels there is a group in Twizel that, with a lot of help from council, could do 
something great. Cr Williams asked if this would be a Mackenzie or South Canterbury initiative. 
Bruce White said there was a need to start small. Cr Jackson asked if information on the old towns 
would be included. Yes. Discussion was held on sites of historic interest in the Pukaki area.  
Bruce White asked what happens next. The Mayor said deliberations would be held on 
Wednesday. How do they seek funding? The discussion needs to continue through the community 
boards. Suggest approaching the Twizel community board first.  
 
Luke Paardekooper 
He believes there are hidden agendas between the towns, and between the council and the 
community boards. The district needs to work together as one team. He said people are using the 
Events Centre at Twizel for showers or dumping their rubbish and leaving little benefit for the 
community. He would like to see tourists add value and pay for amenities, and for council to not 
rely on the rate take.  He would like council to work with DOC to get more money from tourists to 
pay for resources in the district. He does not understand why campervans are camping for 
nothing. He would like council to work with Meridian on the use of Meridian land by campervans. 
Regarding the amalgamation of water he would like council not to make a decision on Fairlie water 
immediately. This needs proper planning. He does not agree with selling the forestry at the 
moment but would like to keep it until it matures. Cr Cox asked if his reason to not amalgamate the 
rates was because Twizel would pay a bigger share. He said Twizel has already spent money on 
water so far and that doesn’t go into the pot. He believes each community should pay for it’s own 
water. Cr Cox asked for clarification regarding the comments on tourism. Luke Paardekooper said 
tourists get a free ride in the district. The district is lagging behind, how do we add value to 
tourism? He believes in charging the tourists themselves to pay for this. He suggested putting a 
toll gate at the gateway to the district and charging tourists to enter.  
 
The Mayor adjourned the hearing for morning tea at 10.06am and reconvened at 10.35am. 
 
Steve Butler (phone in) 
Steve Butler spoke regarding the Aoraki Mackenzie Dark Sky Reserve. He suggested the council 
shift from being a pioneer in this regard to becoming a leader in improving light technology. The 
Royal Astronomical society were keen to work with council in helping with education of the public. 
They would like to provide resources and information to help with education on the lighting rules. 
He has seen a few examples of issues around lighting bollards, and the alternatives that were put 
in were outside the lighting regulations. His submission would be that for the next 10 years there 
should be an aim from council to update the lighting so that all of it, particularly the colour of the 
light, is in the low sodium range. He would also like Council to provide information to the public 
about what is required to protect the dark sky, and how to install lighting and design buildings so 
there is no excessive lighting coming outwards.  
 
Allan Kerr 
Mr Kerr said the most important issue was the supply of water to the towns. In Twizel, in the old 
days, people were able to water their lawns, but now there has been a consent change and a 



 

problem with supply. He thinks council should be fighting for the towns to be able to have the 
water they need. The 10 year plan is about improving water quality but he sees the problem as 
improving quantity. He does not see the quality of the water to be the important issue.  
He strongly believes council should not be selling off some of its assets. They are there to provide 
a constant source of income. The land was rightly put into forestry. He would like council to 
consider leasing the land rather than selling it. Can only sell the land once.  
He said if there are necessary projects council should borrow money to fund them. The advantage 
is that the people who pay the principal and interest are the people who benefit from the project.  
Regarding roading, he believes people should have been stomping up and down with politicians 
and advocating for funding. He said it’s not only the council’s problem, it’s everybody’s problem 
and a committee or action group should be formed to have a go at politicians or NZTA to get the 
situation improved. There is a safety issue and this should be pushed.  
Regarding rates – putting rates up 30% over three years cannot happen and council needs to 
prune its wish list. The expenses of running council are high and need to be careful. Sharing 
services with other councils is a good idea. Should be saving money in IT. He suggested a single 
IT specialist in South Canterbury with part time support at each council, rather than all council’s 
employing their own IT department. 
Need to look at zoning. He would like a special zoning area in Fairlie to allow the development of 
tourism businesses along the main road. 
 
Walter Speck 
He appreciates the work councillors do. It should be affordable to live in the Mackenzie. He 
believes the proposed rate increases, selling of assets and internal borrowing will lead the district 
down the wrong path. Need to be prudent with the money. A rate increase of 33% over three years 
is not justifiable. Rates should not rise higher than the inflation rate. No business can survive 
spending more than it earns. District has to do what is affordable. The LTP should not be a 
Chirstmas wish list. The district should lean more towards a user-pay attitude. The Tekapo 
Lakefront Development has sold some of the most valuable land. This must create a healthy 
reserve. 
Regarding forestry, it is questionable to sell an asset to pay for maintenance. 
Regarding roads, the district should find more affordable solutions. Option 2 is preferred.  
Regarding water, each town should pay for it’s own water. Council should meter the water to 
reduce rates and wastage.  
Regarding the Tekapo A power station, as this does not significantly change rating for rural users, 
rates should go to the township. The power generators in the district should pay their fair share.  
Regarding rates for tourism, he is a tourism and accommodation provider. Every business and 
property involved in tourism should pay, including holiday homes, flats, camping grounds etc. 
Businesses should be rated according to their capacity. Do not put the main burden on 
accommodation providers.  
The Mackenzie District should not pay towards the marketing of the Alps2Ocean cycleway, but 
just to maintain the tracks. The best form of advertising is good service. The Alps2Ocean is 
sending people away from our district. He would prefer to see walkways and trails across the 
district.  
 
Bronwen Murray 
In planning she does not see a separation of governance and management. She has spoken to 
people who think submitting to the Long Term Plan is an act of futility. The right to say yes or no is 
a democratic right and it’s disappointing that people feel uncomfortable engaging with this council. 
She opposes that rural ratepayers are rated on capital value, with no indication of income. Tourism 
is vital but so is the agricultural sector. The restraint on farming is due to council’s planning. She 
said she has more contact with government ministers than the Mayor does. She opposed the 
roading scenario because the way the money is being spent does not put us in a better position. 
She believes the roads in her area have not improved. Braemar Road is dangerous. 
Regarding water, she thinks pipes in Fairlie have already been done. Can’t sell forests to fix water 
in Fairlie because the money is for the whole district. She is concerned about the depreciation pot. 



 

That was set up to cover what was coming up. When looking at depreciation money she cannot 
find out what goes with each cost centre. She wanted to know what was happening to the money 
for depreciation. If council has not depreciated correctly she said it should borrow the money to 
cover it, and not rate people out of existence. She thinks the council has a problem with too few 
councillors and a lack of robust debate. The council needs to punch above it’s weight and has not 
been doing this.  
 
John Benson 
He wishes to speak about Eversley Reserve. Has lived there 60 years. He has paid for this own 
water system and toilet system and is rated with a water metre.  
He wants to know how much it costs to run the council. There was confusion over whether he was 
asking for the total cost or administrative/corporate cost. The Mayor offered to provide those 
figures to him.  
He said his council rates are over $2000 and he wants to know where that money goes each year. 
He believes where rates are collected they should be spent. He wants to know where is the money 
that should have been put away to do the water upgrade in Fairlie?  
He also questioned the use of computers by council, and said beauracracy had gone mad. He 
wants the people to stand up to the government to get something done.  
He would like some tarseal on a road in the reserve to protect the houses from dust. 
He said why sell the silver, why not cut the rates back instead of selling the silver? He remembers 
going to school many years ago and planted many trees. The current trees (considered for sale by 
council) are still maturing so why sell them now? He cannot see the point in selling them. Need to 
live within our means. He does not agree with water rates amalgamation.  
 
The meeting adjourned for lunch at 11.31am and reconvened at 12.25pm.  
 
Dave Power (phone in) 
Mr Power spent nine years involved in council planning in Wanaka and three things were 
important to growth in Wanaka. The protection and maintenance of viewing corridors, the 
development of Mount Roy, which he compared to Twizel’s man-made hill. The third is the skate 
park in Wanaka. This did not cost the council anything as funding was sourced. It is important for 
the safety of a skatepark that it stays in public view. He lives opposite the skate park in Twizel and 
would like to see this developed. He has spoken to the Early Childhood Centre about this.  
Cr Cox asked if these points have been discussed with the Twizel Community Board. Mr Power 
said a letter from him has been tabled with the community board. 
 
Federated Farmers 
Greg Anderson said it was good last year to see a break down on how rates were spent in 
response to a request from Federated Farmers. Fed Farmers represents rural ratepayers. The 
most essential service they receive is roads. Talking to most of the members, the roads are in 
good order. They don’t believe any of the options in the Consultation Document are acceptable. 
Rates increases and valuation increases are being considered while dairy farmers have a 
decrease in income. Huge rate increases with a decrease in income has a huge impact on the 
rural area. He said he was concerned that rates are going down in Fairlie, but one type of property 
in the rural area goes up 60%. He said council needs to level the rate increases out. Would like to 
see rates spread over 10 years of the plan. Would like council to prune costs. Nowhere in the 
consultation document is there some suggestions to save costs.  
He said council needs to look at different options to fund roads. For example a toll gate on 
Lilybank Road. Need clear goals with contractors on how to save money. Some roads don’t need 
to be mowed. Need to be clear on things that don’t need to be done. He disagrees with rural 
paying towards tourism. He suggested getting rid of tourism promotion. 
 
Neil Campbell would like to speak regarding the upgrade of town water, sewerage and stormwater 
systems. He said having low rates reflects poor budgeting. He said saving for these services at the 
last minute was not acceptable. These upgrades have been looming for a long time. Rate 



 

increases should have occurred before. He suggests people could afford to pay more than 5% of 
gross household income. He said there have been no increase in the number of people seeking 
rates rebate assistance and that shows rates are affordable. He believes in user pays and the 
communities that benefit need to pay for the services. Upgrading assets like sewerage and water 
will increase the benefit the owner of the properties gets. If the value of the asset is improving the 
upgrade needs to be paid for by the people who benefit. Federated Farmers believes in a 
staggered increase in rates over a longer term, rather than sudden increases as proposed in the 
plan. 
 
Ryan O’Sullivan from Cricklewood wished to speak regarding the sale of forestry. The value of the 
land would be restricted by the cost of removing the trees and the Ecan land and water plan, 
which will restrict land intensification in that area. There are no additional irrigation shares 
available above the dam. Selling to a professional forestry investor might bring in more money, but 
Council has already established the trees. He thinks in 15 years time this would be a significant 
investment for the council, plus it would still have the value of the land. He thinks the trees are 
potentially a very good investment. He would like council to persevere with the forestry 
investement as intended. Regarding rate increases, he would like to see these smoothed out over 
time. 
 
Neil Anderson 
He said he was disappointed to see only four councillors in front of him instead of six. Regarding 
forestry, he is opposed to the sale of this. He said now was not a good time in a depressed 
market. These two blocks are a jewel in our forestry crown. They are freehold. The potential value 
increase of the land and timber in the next few years was more than if they were sold. He would 
support the sale of that land after harvest.  
Regarding roading, he supports a small increase in rates. Roading always has an increase in 
costs but the level of increase proposed he has trouble with. He has trouble understanding why a 
spike in roading costs has appeared. He believes roading standards under this council have 
improved greatly. He wonders why we can’t survive on the level of funding we get now from NZTA.  
Regarding utilities he supports user pays. If communities cannot stand on their own feet and need 
to amalgamate what is the next step? Where do they amalgamate with next? Option 1 would take 
control of utilities away from the communities. Fairlie is portrayed as the poor relation of the district 
but he has trouble with this concept. He then compared the figures provided at the last Long Term 
Plan with those proposed in the Consultation Document. The last Long Term Plan showed larger 
rate increases in Fairlie than the current one. He questioned why this was so. 
Regarding the overheads in administration, he believes the biggest increase in costs has been in 
the council building. He says the rural ratepayer pays 51% of that. He believes overheads should 
be allocated more fairly than they are in the general rate.  
 
Graeme Page 
He was baffled at why council was wanting to sell forestry on a depressed market when the benefit 
at maturity would be greater. There would also be the loss of a dividend on the land and a loss of 
carbon credits. The Tekapo land was gained as a forestry swap so the land has possibilities for 
future benefit.  
Regarding roading, we are struggling to afford what we already have tarsealed. He thought it was 
strange to have a spike in the sealing budget. He said council is upgrading roads that are not 
necessary. There are savings to be found there. Regarding bridge inspections, why can’t they be 
inspected once a year unless there is a problem. He questioned money put aside for Hayman 
Road. 
Goodman’s Bridge – we have a number of bridges leading to one ratepayer. He cannot 
understand why we said this one has alternative access. He said council needs to look at one 
ratepayer bridges in general. 
Amalgamation of infrastructure - He thinks this is a bad option. Let communities look after 
themselves. They might not want a gold plated water scheme. The previous council got money for 
the upgrade of Fairlie sewerage from central government.  



 

He is unhappy that the Peace Avenue trees have not been replanted. He would like to see the 
ones that didn’t grow replaced.  
Alps2Ocean cycleway funding should not be spread over the whole district because the major 
benefit is are found in the Pukaki ward. Also does not want part of the tourism funding to come 
from the general rate.  
He would like Council to continue with efforts to get alpine water into the Fairlie basin.  
He would like the money from the Tekapo development fund to go into a real estate fund for the 
benefit of the whole district.  
 
Stan Taylor 
He was originally against planting trees on the sites that are now considered for sale. The soil is 
inadequate, there is a high wind and snow risk, with slow growth and it’s planted on valuable 
farmland. But now the trees are there he says there is valuable land under the trees and he does 
not think it should be sold.  
All council’s are struggling with roads. He commented on the state of the roads.  
Regarding infrastructure he supports the status quo. On tourism and economic development he 
believes less should be spent on promotion and more on developing infrastructure. Tekapo is full, 
so why are we promoting the area and bringing more people when it’s full now? Need to develop 
more tourism businesses to meet demand. 
Regarding capital value rating, he believes the valuation on his property was not correct. The 
valuation includes irrigation shares and he is paying rates on these. He wants valuations to be 
correct. He wants each farm valued on its productive value.  His farm is looking at a 20-30% 
increase in rates this year. He would like to know what makes up the capital value of a farm.  
He questioned the timeframes for the development at Tekapo and would like it brought further 
ahead.  
 
John and Barbara Corcoran 
Water is part of the common good and the cost should be spread throughout the community. He 
supports option 3 with the costs of water shared across the district. In Burkes Pass there are 15 
connections and “silly money” has been spent on water there. They have a trickle feed and when a 
boil notice comes out they have a tank full of water that needs to be boiled. In December and 
January they run out of water. Not because the water isn’t there. Paddys Market Creek has not run 
dry, but the system cannot deal with it. He complained about the age and condition of the water 
system at Bukes Pass.  
He would like two new tanks installed that can be supplied from the current intake. He wants a UV 
filtration plant. He believes this would mean that Burkes Pass has fire hydrants that work and 
hoses that work. There is no water supply in summer to put fires out. Cr Cox asked if council staff 
know about his proposed design for a water system at Burkes Pass. Yes he has spoken to them.  
 
David Williams 
He stated that he has made his point in the written submission and he would like councillors to 
receive it and give it due consideration. The Mayor assured him this would occur. 
 
South Canterbury District Health Board 
Keith Turner and Rose Orr gave a power point presentation in support of their submission. This is 
attached to these minutes.  
 
The meeting adjourned for afternoon tea at 1.50pm and reconvened at 2.20pm. 
 
Cancer Society and Heart Foundation 
Marthy Cloake from the Heart Foundation and Kate Johnson from the Cancer Society gave a 
power point presentation in support of their submission. This is attached to these minutes.  
 



 

Cr Cox asked whether tourism is impacted by having Smokefree areas. Kaikoura is investigating 
this. Cr Jackson asked regarding busloads of tourists who are heavy smokers, and how they could 
be educated. The Mayor is interested in the outcome of the Kaikoura survey.  
 
Hamish Lane 
Hamish Lane spoke regarding the proposal to remove Goodman’s Bridge. He asked where 
alternative access would be located during a flush in the river. The Mayor asked for staff 
clarification and the Roading Manager said there is no alternative other than the ford. Hamish 
Lane said he would not be able to get home and emergency services would not be able to get to 
him if the ford was flooded. Removing the bridge would have a huge impact on him during a flood 
event.  
Cr Jackson asked if the bridge was able to cope with emergency vehicles. It is not suitable for 
trucks or large vehicles. Hamish Lane suggested that the road should be maintained to the house, 
including the bridge. Cr Armstrong asked how often the ford floods. Four or more times a year.  
 
Meridian Energy 
Meridian Energy sent their apologies as a representative was unable to attend the hearing. A letter 
to the councillors was circulated and this is attached to these minutes. 
 
CONCLUSION 
The Mayor requested information about council’s smokefree policy. Garth Nixon said we currently 
have a smokefree policy on playgrounds and sports fields.  
Cr Cox asked regarding figures in the last copy of the LTP and why these differ to the current 
figures. Paul Morris said the reason for the difference in figures is that there was an election and 
the council changes and goes in another direction. 
Cr Williams asked asked if it was possible to give or sell Goodman’s Bridge to Hamish Lane. Suzy 
said it is on legal road reserve, so if it remains in place council would be responsible for it.  
 
 
 
   THE MAYOR DECLARED THE HEARING CLOSED AT 2.49pm 

 
 MAYOR:   
 
  DATE:  _________________________________    
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Mackenzie District Council 

Long Term Plan Draft 2015-2025 
 

Rose Orr and Keith Turner 

6 July 2015 



SCDHB Mission:  

 

“to enhance the health & independence  

of the people of South Canterbury” 



We’re in this together… 



We support: 

 Commitment to leisure facilities 

 Drinking water system upgrades 

 Stormwater services 

 Wastewater services 

 Waste minimisation 

 Planning for climate change 

 

 



We’d like acknowledged: 

 Adequate liquor licensing inspectors and 

environmental health staff + resources 

 Working with Health 

 Commitment to Smokefree 2025 

 Role in recreational water management 

 Psychoactive substances 

 



Key recommendations: 

 

1. More smokefree areas and 

promotions 



Key recommendations: 

 

2. Publicise risk of low fluoride 

levels in water and provide advice 

to reduce risk 



Key recommendations: 

 

3. Develop a Local Approved 

Products Policy 



Thank you 



Cancer Society & Heart Foundation 

submission to the MacKenzie 
District Council LTP 2015-25 



2012 





Community Outcomes = Health outcomes 

• Attractive and highly valued environment 

• Fit and healthy community 

• Supportive and contributing community 

  



The MacKenzie District is developing…  





High acceptability for Smokefree areas 

81% support smokefree 
outdoor eating areas 

86% support smokefree 
entrances to buildings 



Likelihood of visiting smokefree areas 



Business Survey  







Thank you! 
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